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God invented the family!  It’s an important and foundational 

institution of society, and I’m thankful for the many faucets of the 

family in my life. 

 

Although our granddaughter, Lexi, lives in Virginia, I’m thankful her dad and mom 

make sure her summers are packed with visits to us and her other grandparents.  This 

past summer we enjoyed driving her to summer camp in upstate New York.  She even 

joined me at an open-air outreach in the Allentown area and helped set up equipment 

for a children’s program.  

 

Our OAC staff are much like family as well.  

My OAC co-worker’s wife, Renae Bussen, has 

been spending some good mentoring time with a 

lovely young woman named Danielle, from our local church (another 

important family group).  As part of this mentoring process, Danielle has 

started volunteering at our OAC office! 

 

 

Last month, Sue and I gathered with many of our OAC staff family in Baltimore for a week together.  Staff  

from 14 different states attended for a staff conference/retreat.  We were ministered to by a local pastor and also 

had several fellowship and team-building sessions.  We experienced God refreshing our vision and drawing us 

all closer to Him as we gathered together - it was great.  Next year, our 

OAC International family from over 30 countries around the world will 

be meeting in Ecuador for a week of fellowship and ministry outreach. 

 

AS ALWAYS, WE ARE THANKFUL FOR YOU, OUR 

SUPPORT FAMILY! We thank you for praying and 

giving, so we can continue on.  We appreciate and 

need your help in this way.
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